July 25,2018

A Work Session of the Borough Council of the Borough of Avalon was held on
Wednesday, July 25, 2018 at 4:02 p.m. in the Meeting Room, 3100 Dune Drive, Avalon, New
Jersey.

Attendance: Public ---------- 105 Reporters --------- 1

The Meeting was called to order by Council President Deever.

Pledge of allegiance.
Roll call: Council President Deever Present
Council Vice President Covington  Present
Councilman Dean Absent
Councilwoman Hudanich Present
Councilman McCorristin Present

Also present:

Scott Wahl, Business Administrator

James Waldron, Assistant Business Administrator

Stephen D. Barse, Esquire, Borough Solicitor

Paul Short, Code Enforcement Official

James V. Craft, Chief Financial Officer

William Macomber, Director of Public Works/Utilities
Jeffrey R. Christopher, Chief of Police

Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Mott Macdonald
Alexis Coan, Tax Collector

Erin Brown, Library Director

Elizabeth McManus, Senior Associate, Clarke Caton Hintz
Paul Baldini, Solicitor, Planning/Zoning Board

Council President Deever read the Open Public Meetings Act Announcement.
Notice of this Work Session was included in the Annual Schedule of Meetings dated June
27,2018. It was given to the news media and posted on the Official Bulletin Board as

required by law.

Council President Deever asked Scott Wahl to make a brief statement regarding the status of the
Borough’s review of Ordinances that regulate construction.

Scott Wahl read the following statement:

Thank you Council President. Since the last Council meeting on July 11", the administration
presented an opportunity to you and the Mayor to increase enforcement as we move through
potential ordinance changes. We enacted the change on Friday, July 13™. We now have full
time Code Enforcement from one hour before allowable construction hours to one hour after
allowable hours, Monday through Saturday. This has helped with having a physical presence at
sites that have been subject to repeated complaints. We have also updated links on the municipal
website that address some of the frequently asked questions regarding construction in Avalon, as
well as our new hours of active Code Enforcement.

At your request, we held another interdepartmental meeting that involved both Council President
Deever and Council Vice President Covington who met with the same committee who met prior
on July 3™, on July 18", I would classify the meeting as extremely productive as we worked on
issues previously raised by the public and a fact-based approach to enforceable ordinances that
are fair to both property owners, and contractors. Conversations and new ideas are discussed on
a daily basis involving our team. The issues being discussed include but are not limited to
days/holidays/hours of allowable construction; management and remediation of sites subject to
repeated verified violations; prosecutorial procedures; and issues involving job sites including
swimming pools.
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